Email to chair in advance of PAC meeting 30th May 2006

Saki Hajnal

Secretary of SISAG (Streatham Ice Skating Action Group)

Dear Councillor Smith,
 

I understand you are now the Chair of the Planning Applications Committee. The changes to the Streatham Hub Section 106 agreement are on the agenda for the meeting next Tuesday 30th May. I have registered to speak at the meeting but thought it would be useful to email you in advance about our concern. I am the secretary of the Streatham Ice Skating Action Group (SISAG). I am not sure if we have met at previous meetings.
 

As I'm sure you are aware, the issue of continuity of ice skating provision was the subject of a long campaign, resulting (to our relief) in clauses to protect this being included in the Section 106 agreement as approved by the PAC on 10 August 2004. We have been aware that the Section 106 agreement was being revised because of changing the procurement route, but have repeatedly been told that the changes did not affect the clauses about ice rink continuity. Having read the report prepared for the meeting, and had some correspondance with Richard Saunders of Plannning, I am not reassured that this is so.
 

The report discusses the clauses about demolition of the Ice Rink and Swimming Pool, and indicates that these are affected by the definition of "completion" of the leisure centre. It says that since Tesco now propose to construct the centre building, but not fit it out, completion can no longer mean ready for use by the public. I do not understand why, because in the previous scenario Tesco were doing neither the construction nor the fitting.
 

The report does not discuss the second previous S106 condition which said that Tesco would "keep open and continue to operate the existing ice rink until the completion of the new leisure centre". Although Mr Saunders says he does not believe there are any changes to this clause, the value of that obligation would be fundamentally changed if completion no longer meant ready for use by the public.
 

Since the recommendation in the report is that the PAC "delegate to officers the authority to make all necessary changes to the S106", it looks as if we are not going to see the actual full text of the S106 at this or any future meeting. I propose therefore that it be clearly re-stated by the PAC that fulfilling the Council's previous commitments to continuity of skating provision requires that the existing ice rink stays open until the new leisure centre is open (not just until the shell of the building is constructed), and any revisions to the agreement must preserve this. I am sure it is not the intention of the Council or the PAC to weaken this requirement. My concern is how to ensure it does not happen as an unintended consequence of other changes in this long and complex process.
 

As I said, I will attend the meeting and have registered to speak. However, please contact me if you would like any more information in advance.
 

Regards
----
Saki Hajnal
Secretary of SISAG
saki@sisag.org.uk 
